


 
Kentucky Integrated Health Insurance Premium Payment (KI-HIPP) Program Overview for Employers 

 
What is KI-HIPP? 
KI-HIPP is a Medicaid program that helps eligible Medicaid members pay for the costs of group health 
insurance, most typically offered by employers. Once a member is enrolled in KI-HIPP, the Department for 
Medicaid Services will reimburse the member for their share of the premium. 
 
Who is eligible? 
To qualify for KI-HIPP, an individual must meet the following criteria: 

• Be eligible for Medicaid, or have a Medicaid-eligible individual in their household 
• Have access to or be enrolled to a health insurance plan through their employer  

 
How do individuals sign-up for KI-HIPP? 
Individuals interested in applying for KI-HIPP must submit the following documents for their employer’s 
insurance plan to the KI-HIPP team: 

• Summary of Benefits of Coverage (SBC) 
• Premium Rate Sheet 

 
If the individual is approved for KI-HIPP, they then need to enroll in their employer’s insurance plan and 
submit proof of premium payment (e.g., paystub) each pay cycle. 
 
Please note: Based on section 701(f)(3) of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (29 U.S. Code 
§ 1181), qualifying for Medicaid premium assistance programs constitutes a special enrollment period. The 
member or their dependent has up to 60 days after the plan compatibility determination to enroll in their 
employer’s insurance plan. 
 
What is the role of employers in the KI-HIPP program? 
Employers are likely to receive requests for insurance documents from employees who are interested in 
applying in KI-HIPP, as well as copies of paystubs from those who are enrolled in the KI-HIPP program. As 
such, employers are encouraged to make these documents (e.g., SBC, Premium Rate Sheet, and paystubs) 
readily available to employees.  
 
Employers are also expected to comply with federal regulation and allow employees who are approved for the 
KI-HIPP program to enroll in their insurance plan, even if it’s outside of your organization’s open enrollment 
period. 
 
Additionally, employers may also distribute information about the KI-HIPP program to their employees. 
Informational materials are available on the KI-HIPP webpage: 
https://chfs.ky.gov/agencies/dms/member/Pages/kihipp.aspx.   
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